
 

April 17, 2023 

Nevada Medicaid Web Announcement 3053 

 
Attention Provider Types 64 (Hospice) and 65 (Hospice, Long Term Care):  

Update Regarding Error Code for Outpatient and Inpatient Hospice 
Claims Submitted With Same Date of Service 
As providers were notified in the Web Announcement 3010 update, the Division of Health Care Financing and 
Policy (DHCFP) has decided to reverse the changes made under error code 5029 (Possible conflict outpatient 
hospice vs inpatient hospice) to allow outpatient provider type (PT) 64 (Hospice) and inpatient provider type 65 
(Hospice, Long Term Care) claims with the same date of service.   

Effective on claims with dates of service on or after April 17, 2023, claims submitted by PTs 64 and 65 with the 
same date of service will not deny with error code 5029. 

Any claims with dates of service on or after January 30, 2023, through claims processed prior to April 17, 2023, that 
denied in error with error code 5029 will be reprocessed automatically.  A future web announcement will notify 
providers when any claims are reprocessed and a future remittance advice will report the results of any 
reprocessed claims. 

 

https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/web_announcement_3010_20230217.pdf

